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TO: COMMITTEE ON HEALTH 

Rep. John Mizuno, Chair 
Rep. Bertrand Kobayashi, Vice Chair 

 

   
FROM: Eva Andrade, President  
   
RE: Strong Support for HB 1691 Suicide Prevention Month 

 
Hawaii Family Forum is a non-profit, pro-family education organization committed to 
preserving and strengthening life, family and religious freedom in Hawaii.  We are committed to 
defending the sanctity of human life from conception until natural death, and everything that 
comes between.  We are very concerned about suicide, because it affects the vulnerable people 
in our community, especially our youth, elderly and infirm. 
 
2019 reports for a five-year period from 2013 to 2017, indicate that “suicide was the most 
common cause of fatal injuries among Hawaii residents, accounting for twenty-five per cent of 
all fatal injuries and claiming more victims than motor vehicle collisions, homicides, 
unintentional poisoning, and drowning0F

i”.  The most striking statistic was that one person dies by 
suicide in Hawaii every two days1F

ii.   
 
We believe, however, that it is not just the young people who are victims of suicide and 
depression.  Many elderly people and people who are terminal, are also at risk for depression 
and suicide.  The CDC reported that it was the eighth leading cause among people 55 to 64 years 
of age2F

iii.  Even if that number is not as high as youth, it is still not what we want for our kupuna. 
 
Experts rightly point out that suicidal behaviors, for people of any age, are usually rooted in 
many different factors, with mental health issues playing an important role in the overall mix.   It 
is a "perfect storm" of emotional issues and the only way to begin making a difference, is by 
identifying and treating each person.  And the good news, is that it is fixable by awareness, 
education and treatment. 
 
Designating the month of September of each year as Suicide Prevention and Awareness Month is 
a step in the right direction because it sends a message that suicide is never a solution by 
providing education, resources, and support to the community.  This bill makes a strong 
statement on something with which the community can agree.   
 
Mahalo for the opportunity to testify in strong support! 

i From introduction to HB1691, Department of Health 
ii Hawaii Suicide Task Force Report, 2018 
iii https://www.cdc.gov/violenceprevention/pdf/suicide-factsheet.pdf (accessed 02/09/19) 
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HB-1691 
Submitted on: 2/8/2020 4:20:31 PM 
Testimony for HLT on 2/11/2020 9:30:00 AM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Michael Golojuch Jr 
LGBT Caucus of the 
Democratic Party of 

Hawaii 
Support No 

 
 
Comments:  



HB-1691 
Submitted on: 2/9/2020 7:19:43 AM 
Testimony for HLT on 2/11/2020 9:30:00 AM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Julie Yurie Takishima-
Lacasa 

Hawai'i Psychological 
Association 

Support No 

 
 
Comments:  



e.thompson
Late



HB-1691 
Submitted on: 2/8/2020 9:50:05 PM 
Testimony for HLT on 2/11/2020 9:30:00 AM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Brett Kulbis Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  
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